

Nornalup Residents & Ratepayers Association (Inc)

26 June 2010

Mr Dale Stewart Chief Executive Office Shire of Denmark PO Box 183 DENMARK WA 6333

Attention: Garry Bird – Director of Finance and Administration

QUOTE – Work to be completed by Shire of Denmark (with NRRA advice)

Shire of Denmark
IQT 10620
3 0 JUN 2010
ORG-31
DATE LPH
FILE REF
COUNCILLORS
CEO
DIR of FINANCE
DIR of PLANNING
DIR of INFRASTRUCTURE
DIR of COMMUNITY
OTHER

Bellanger Centenary Celebration – SUNDAY 21 November 2010

Erection of plaque and associated costs to enable plaque to be placed in agreed location

Discussions with you, Ian Payton and Dallas Parkes on 15 February 2010 (summaries attached) agreed that the proposed plaque would be sited on existing water tank site (2.420 meter diameter circle).

This required the removal of the existing water tank to a new predetermined site. Discussions included NRRA obtaining the cost of the removal, establishment and reconnection to Nornalup Community Centre and advising Shire.

These costs are:

Construct water tank sand pad, trenching and backfilling for plumbing (Walpole Dingo Services)

\$990.00

Installation of water supply to Community Hall and relocation of existing tank (Steve Larkman, Plumber)

\$1260.00

\$2250.00

Discussions also included plaque, plaque cost and placement. NRRA Committee Meeting held Monday 21 June 2010 decided after considerable debate (and much research/photos etc) that the site would be for a granite boulder with appropriately worded plaque attached thereon. No bench would be placed on the site and the base would be compacted pea gravel. The exact location for the granite boulder will be decided by NRRA. It is possible the site will also be the home of a 100 year Time Capsule.

Costs are:

Granite boulder supplied by Gail Guthrie

Removal of granite boulder from site, shaping and installing on agreed site

Preparation of plaque and attachment to boulder

Supply pea gravel and compaction

Sorry Garry this part will obviously require further consultation

Map attached.

no charge

? \$ 2,500

Nornalup Residents and Ratepayers Association

Report to Committee meeting held on Monday, March 8, 2010

Ian Payton and Dallas Parkes met Gary Bird, Shire of Denmark Director of Finance and Administration, at 10.30am on Monday, February 15, in Denmark to discuss financial matters concerning the Shire. The Secretary, Philip Powell, was unable to attend due to prior commitments.

1. Gary to follow up on our request (4/1/10) as to whether the Shire is lodging an application for Round 15 of the Recreational Boating Facilities grants.

2. Gary to advise if the new site for the basketball court is okay. After that we have the green light to proceed. Any savings from the \$10,000 grant can go to help in part-covering the cost of the museum collection. NRRA to seek permission from the Walpole Op Shop for allocation of \$512 from them for the basketball court to be redirected to the museum collection. The Shire will supply any sand needed for the basketball court.

3. Reposition of swings to be confirmed by Gary. Once confirmation is received the NRRA can

proceed. The Shire will supply sand.

4. The museum collection display can start immediately. Gary gave strong indication that a \$10,000 municipal budget item for the display of the Nornalup museum collection rejected in the 2009-2010 budget would be approved in the 2010-2011 budget. Full steam ahead, Alison. (Apart from Gary's strong indication, Dallas has received a communication from Museums Australia [WA] that they can help.)

5. Gary advised on other issues, viz:

Connect the tap to existing water supply in Nornalup Settlers' Park (including trough and connection to the bore supply). Get quote and send to the Shire. Upon approval, work can start.

b. Replace and review Nornalup Settlers' Park traffic barriers. NRRA to quote for work and completion.

c. Planting 20 seedlings of white-flowering Melaleuca armillaris (bracelet honey myrtle) at Nornalup Settlers' Park. NRRA to quote for work and completion.

6. Nornalup Boardwalk

a. Section 18 matters are continuing.

- b. NRRA has spent \$813.25 on the project. We asked to be reimbursed for \$650 spent on the concept plan from Chi Chi Designs and Gary agreed. NRRA to send invoice with account attached.
- We showed Gary a mud map of a new concept plan for the boardwalk prepared by Philip and Ian. Gary agreed that Chi Chi Designs would contact Philip and meet on site to prepare a new concept plan, at the shire's cost.
- 7. Dallas spoke of a possible centenary celebration of Pierre Bellanger's arrival and establishment of Nornalup. It may also include a celebration of the establishment of a Class A parkland reserve on the banks of the Frankland River on September 30, 1910. Dallas will speak on this proposal and will seek the committee's ideas and approval. She will also cover the Shire's support and financial help.

